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April 30, 2015 
 
Mr. David Rhodes 
President, CBS News 
524 West 57th Street 
New York, NY  10019 
 
Dear Mr. Rhodes: 
 

This past Sunday, Tony Perkins, president of the Family Research Council (FRC), 
appeared as a guest on Face the Nation with CBS’s Bob Schieffer to discuss the Supreme Court 
same-sex marriage case. Schieffer said that he was inundated by requests that Perkins be 
disinvited because they believe “you [Perkins] don’t speak for Christians.” 
   
 The interview was more than sloppy journalism. It was an assault against Judeo-Christian 
people of faith. 
  

The work that FRC and its president Tony Perkins do to promote healthy families and 
traditional values is irreplaceable in our culture. To suggest, as Schieffer did, that FRC doesn’t 
represent Christians flies in the face of reality. The millions of Americans that we, the 
undersigned, collectively represent are proof of that. 
  

Even more disturbing is that Schieffer went on to cite the discredited Southern Poverty 
Law Center (SPLC) and its characterization of the FRC as an anti-gay hate group. For CBS 
News and Schieffer to cite this radical group to smear the FRC is outrageous given that an SPLC 
supporter shot and wounded a security guard inside the FRC’s headquarters in 2012. Luckily, the 
security guard was still able to subdue the SPLC supporter who was armed with a deadly weapon 
and had plans to murder as many of the FRC staff as possible. 

 
The homicidal SPLC supporter admitted that he attacked FRC headquarters because the 

SPLC’s website map identified FRC as a “hate group.” As a result of this crime, the federal court 
linked the SPLC to domestic terrorism in 2013. Additionally, the FBI removed links to the SPLC 
from its “hate crimes resources” page and the Department of Defense and the U.S. Army have 
distanced themselves from the SPLC’s materials. 

 
CBS, however, continues to use them as a “resource” to smear upstanding Christians and 

Christian leaders such as Tony Perkins. 
 

It is now clearer than ever before that the liberal media—including CBS—along with the 
radical left, aided by the Obama administration, will stop at nothing to use their power and the 
power of government to silence, shame, punish, and fine Americans who embrace traditional 
marriage and other politically incorrect truths. This is an unacceptable trend in a free society with 
a “free press.” 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
The Conservative Action Project, founded by Former Attorney General Edwin Meese and chaired by The Honorable Becky Norton Dunlop, 

is designed to facilitate conservative leaders working together on behalf of common goals. Participants include the CEO's of over 100 
organizations representing all major elements of the conservative movement-economic, social and national security. 



 
 
 
CBS is now linked to the disgraced SPLC and anti-Christian bigotry.   
 
CBS, and Bob Schieffer in particular, should apologize on Face the Nation for using the 

SPLC to smear people of faith.  If this does not happen, you will have made CBS and Bob 
Schieffer synonymous with the SPLC and the rabid anti-Christian bigotry that it represents. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
The Hon. Becky Norton Dunlop 
Chairman 
Conservative Action Project 
 
The Hon. Edwin Meese III 
Founder 
Conservative Action Project 
 
Mr. L. Brent Bozell, III 
Founder and President 
Media Research Center 
 
Mrs. Marjorie Dannenfelser 
President 
Susan B. Anthony List 
 
Amb. J. Kenneth Blackwell 
Former U.S. Representative 
United Nations Human Rights Commission 
 
The Hon. T. Kenneth Cribb, Jr. 
Former Domestic Advisor 
President Ronald Reagan 
 
William L. Walton 
Vice President 
Council for National Policy 
 
Lt. Gen. William G. Boykin 
Executive Vice President 
Family Research Council 
 
The Hon. Colin A. Hanna 
President 
Let Freedom Ring, Inc. 
 
Mr. Alfred S. Regnery 
Chairman 
Law Enforcement Legal Defense Fund 
 

Mr. Frank J. Gaffney, Jr. 
President and CEO 
Secure Freedom 
 
Faith J. H. McDonnell 
Director, Religious Liberty Program and 
Church Alliance for a New Sudan 
The Institute on Religion and Democracy 
 
Morton C. Blackwell 
Chairman 
The Weyrich Lunch 
 
Rod D. Martin 
Chief Executive Officer 
The Martin Organization 
 
Kimberly Bellissimo 
President & CEO 
ForthRight Strategy 
 
Michael Farris 
Chancellor 
Patrick Henry College 
 
Mr. Joseph R. Gregory 
Owner 
Gregory Management Company, LLC 
 
Tim LeFever 
Chairman 
Capitol Resource Institute 
 
Jim Martin 
Chairman  
60 Plus Association 
 
Janice Shaw Crouse, Ph.D. 
The Crouse Institute 
*Strengthening Marriage, Faith and Culture* 



Alan P. Dye 
Esquire 
Webster, Chamberlain & Bean 
 
Tim Wildmon 
President  
American Family Association (AFA)  
 
Sandy Rios 
Vice President  
Family Pac Federal 
 
Kevin Freeman 
Founder 
NSIC Institute 
 
Diana L. Banister 
Executive Director 
Citizens for the Republic 
 
Gary L. Bauer 
President  
American Values 
 
Diana West 
Author and Journalist 
 
Daniel J. Smith 
President 
Nehemiah Institute 
 
Dr. Ron Crews 
CH (COL) USAR Retired 
Executive Director, Chaplain Alliance for 
Religious Liberty 
Endorsing Agent, Grace Churches 
International 
 
David Y. Denholm 
President 
Public Service Research Council 
 
Gary Aldrich 
President 
Don't Tread on My Business 
 
C. Preston Noell III 
President 
Tradition, Family, Property, Inc. 
 
 

Kelly Shackelford 
President/CEO 
Liberty Institute 
 
Katharine C. Gorka     
President 
Council on Global Security  
 
Penny Nance  
CEO and President 
Concerned Women for America 
 
Seton Motley 
President 
Less Government 
 
Herman Cain 
President and CEO 
THE New Voice 
 
Susan A. Carleson 
Chairman/CEO 
American Civil Rights Union 
 
Linwood Bragan 
Executive Director, CapStand  
Council for Policy and Ethics 
 
Kelly Monroe Kullberg 
Founder and President 
The America Conservancy 
 
Elaine Donnelly 
President 
Center for Military Readiness 
 
Joseph Farah 
Editor and Chief Executive Officer 
WND.com, WND Books, WND Films 
 
Richard Bott, II 
President/CEO 
Bott Radio Network 
 
Richard Bott, Sr. 
Founder/Chairman 
Bott Radio Network 
 
Douglas Napier 
Executive Vice President  
Alliance Defending Freedom 



 
George M. Hiller 
President & CEO 
George M. Hiller Companies, LLC 
 
Mr. David Bossie 
President 
Citizens United 
 


